
     The Edison Police Department is broken.  It is very 
difficult for the hard-working men and women of our 
department to go to work, knowing the embarrassment and 
ridicule they will receive, while trying their best to help 
the public.  Morale isn't at an all time low, it is at rock 
bottom.  This situation is perpetuated by undefendable, 
inexplicable, and disastrous decisions made by a very small 
minority of the department. The vast majority of our 
officers are hard-working, law-abiding, honest, sincere 
mothers and fathers who want nothing more than to come to 
work and do their job to the best of their ability.  
Hopefully, someday that will mean something to the 
leadership of the PD.  Now it means nothing. 
     If an officer comes to work every day and busts their 
butt to do an exemplary job, they are rewarded with 
nothing. Promotions and job assignments are given out to 
friends and supporters. Agree with the Chief, you get 
promoted. Disagree and you don't have a chance in hell at 
anything. The only real reason for any officer to do their 
job to the best of their ability is self satisfaction. 
Edison doesn't care. 
     My name is Salvatore Della Fave and I am President of 
Edison PBA Local 75. I have had enough. There are reports 
that the root of all problems in Edison is the "rogue 
union" and the Mayor who answers to our every whim.  The 
fact of the matter is this union has worked with the Mayor 
and her administration, the Chief of Police and his command 
staff, and the council to help move our department forward. 
I challenge anyone to deny that or attempt to refute it. It 
is impossible. 
     The Edison Police Department has many, many problems, 
but the most pressing issue is politics. Politics does not 
lie solely in the hands of the politicians. There is a 
tremendous amount of politics with our Chief and his 
command staff. I remind you, the chief received his 
appointment entirely based on politics. Ordinances needed 
to be changed, so past Mayor Choi could appoint Chief Bryan 
to the position. Bryan was a Lieutenant and needed to skip 
the rank of Captain. To prove even further this was a 
politically motivated promotion, a little known fact is 
Chief Bryan was Choi's second choice.  Chief Bryan only 
received the promotion after then-Captain Dauber refused 
the promotion.  Choi wanted a Police Director to hold 
control over the PD, and Dauber refused a promotion knowing 
the politics behind that political appointment. 
     Chief Bryan continually states the Mayor interferes 
with daily operations of the police department, tying his 



hands, and making it impossible to institute reforms.  To 
date, I cannot think of one policy or reform that has come 
out of the Chief's office, which was beneficial to the 
department. He also stated the Mayor allowed her supporters 
to, "conduct themselves in an unprofessional and downright 
malicious manner." Who?  Any officer who acted in the 
manner stated was disciplined by the Chief. 
     The Mayor recently stated she wrote an ordinance 
governing hiring procedures and the promotional process to 
help the PD, but the council buried it in the public safety 
committee. Instead of fighting for an ordinance the mayor 
felt would help the police department, she simply promoted 
the old-fashioned way: politically. Making matters worse, 
Chief Bryan took this opportunity to bury some officers who 
he felt go against his ideology, and made it impossible for 
them to be promoted. In fact, only one sergeant who works 
on the road, the back bone of the police department, 
received enough votes from the Chief's command staff to be 
eligible for a promotion. Does the Chief feel no 
supervisors who work in Patrol are good enough for 
promotion?  More politics. 
     Now the Mayor is seeking help from the Prosecutor's 
office saying there is a failure of leadership in the PD.  
The Chief is seeking help from the Prosecutor to help him 
stop the Mayor from making more political promotions. 
     I agree with them both. Edison needs someone who is 
willing to run this police department and lead us into the 
future, MINUS the politics!!  
     I currently have ZERO confidence in the Chief of 
Police to get the job done. Unfortunately, oversight is 
necessary. Edison needs someone to get the police 
department back on track. 
     I challenge the leadership of Edison, Mayor, Chief, 
Council, and whoever else considers themselves a leader, to 
help me get rid of politics in our police department. Let’s 
pass an ordinance forbidding township employees from 
contributing money or helping with any political campaign. 
Let’s pass an ordinance to hire an outside agency to hold 
testing for promotions, and have a test for every promotion 
up to and including Chief. No rule of three and no Edison 
influence. It shouldn't matter if the Mayor likes me or if 
the chief hates me. What has to matter is how I conduct 
myself, my work ethic, and my job performance. None of 
these mean anything today. 
     I know there are many more issues that need to be 
addressed in our police department.  This is a perfect 
place to start. Politics is the reason for the "civil war" 



and the lawsuits in the PD. Get rid of the politics, the 
others go away. 

Sal Della Fave
Edison PBA 75 President


